
 

 

27th May 2021 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Please note that this Half Term ends for students on Friday 28th May 2021. All students are expected to 
attend school in full school uniform on that day. Students will return to school after half term on Monday 7th 
June 2021 at the normal time (Week 2).   
 

Year 9 changes - starting 7th June 2021.   
 

Our Y11 and Y13 have now completed all their exams and their school year. This has provided more space 
for other year groups and an opportunity for us to reallocate the year group bubbles to free up specialist 
learning spaces.  
 

From Monday 7th June 2021 Year 9 will become part of the upper school and follow the Key Stage 4 
timetable. This means they will move from break and lunch A to break and lunch B (see the timings in the 
timetable below).  
 

  
Another change for Year 9 is the start and end of day arrangements. They will be expected to be entering 
the school via the Dormers Wells Lane gate from 8.45am and go straight to lesson one for a 9am 
start. Their day will end at 3.15pm instead of 3pm.   
 

All other year groups have the same start and end times.  
 

Surge Testing  
Thank you to all those who have already given their consent to complete surge testing. Please remember 
that Y7- Y10 and Y12 we will begin testing week beginning 7th June 2021.   
Click this link to give consent.  
 

Reporting a positive covid case over the holiday period   
The school has been asked to support Public Health England over the holiday period in contact tracing, to 
help in the national effort to limit the spread of the virus. Therefore, during the holidays, if your child 
develops symptoms, you must get him/her tested.   

https://forms.office.com/r/ZY87dhmGE4


 

 

If your child tests positive for Covid during the following period: Friday 28th  March – 2nd June 2021, you must 
contact and report the positive test to the school via the MyEd app. After 2nd June 2021, you must report all 
positive cases via the NHS track and trace.   
 

Further information can be found here: https://www.nhs.uk/apps-library/nhs-covid-19/.   
 

Please note the school will be closed over the holidays and the telephones will not be manned during this 
period. The only method of communication is via the app. If you are currently not using the My Ed app, please 
ensure you download it as soon as possible.   
 

Only, in the event you do not have access to the app, please email the following address detailing the 
information from the testing centre as well your child’s name and class: info@dwhs.co.uk  
 

I would like to thank the students for their diligence and achievements so far. We have had so many success 
stories to share and good news items to celebrate together. I would also like to thank the staff for their 
dedication and hard work, as well as parents and carers for your continued support of Dormers Wells High 
School and our students.  
  
Yours faithfully 

 
Ms R Walsh 
HEADTEACHER 
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